

Scio School District 95-C

38875 N.W. First Avenue Scio, Oregon 97374

"Youth In Pursuit of Excellence"

SCIO SCHOOL DISTRICT 95C SCHOOL BOARD MEETING MINUTES Middle School Library 38875 NW FIRST AVE., SCIO, OREGON 97374-9502 Wednesday, February 19, 2020 7:00 P.M.

REGULAR BOARD MEETING MINUTES

1) CALL TO ORDER/WELCOME

The meeting was called to order by Chair, Doug Parazoo, at 7:00 P.M.; other board members present were Kerri Hyde, Mike Ennis, Nicole Buganski, and Hank McDonald. Also, present were Superintendent - Gary Tempel, Assistant Superintendent - Steve Martinelli, Payroll/Board Secretary- Chelle Mask, and Business Manager - Tracy Porter. Principals Kim Roth, Greg Nolan and Dani Blackwell was present. Also present were members of the audience (See list attached).

- 1.1 The flag salute was led by Doug Parazoo.
- 1.2 Audience Introduction/Request (See List Attached)
- 1.3 Approval of Consent Agenda

Mike Ennis made a motion to approval the Consent Agenda. Kerri Hyde seconded the motion. Motion passed.

Parazoo - Yes Hyde - Yes McDonald - Yes Ennis - Yes Buganski - Yes

1.4 Adopt Agenda/Adjustments to the Agenda

Adjustment to the Agenda to take off agenda item 2.1.1.

Mike Ennis made a motion to adopt the agenda with adjustment. Kerri Hyde seconded the motion. Motion passed.

Parazoo - Yes Hyde - Yes McDonald - Yes Ennis - Yes Buganski - Yes Middle School 503-394-3271

High School 503-394-3276 • District Office 503-394-3261 • Fax 503-394-3920

1.5 Spot Light On Education:

Mrs. James, Kindergarten Teacher, brought to the board what the kindergarten and 1st grade teachers are doing to make sure reading is a part of the student's day. Once a week the kindergarten and 1 grade classes alternate going to elementary time at the City Library. All the parents of the students in these classes did a reading survey. Mrs. James have 24 students in her class and 14 parents return the survey. What Mrs. James found was all 14 parents said they are currently reading with their child in some way. 9 of the families said they periodically use the Scio Library. Two families asked for information on getting a library card. Mrs. James asked parents what their children see them reading at home. 9 said books, 4 said newspaper, 9 said magazines, 10 said E-reader, 1 said Bible. This information helps Mrs. James address reading with her students and to make that home connection piece with our parents is why it is so important for the students to be reading books and to see their parents reading. Mrs. James asked the City Library if kids are accessing the library during the school year if this would make an impact on their summer reading program practically for the early aged students. The numbers for the summer program were dropping over the past few years. In 2018 they stopped the preschool story time and 2019 is the year that kindergarten and 1st grade started visiting the City Library and they visited just from April to June. So the number did go back up. When the students to go the Library they teach the students how to read, how to hold a book, and they also include music. Mrs. James bring this back to the classroom and the students really enjoy their own story time in the classroom. The students are finding power in reading and taking turns reading to each other. So this library time is making a difference.

2) DELEGATION OR VISITORS

2.1 Staff Reports: N/A

2.2 High School/Middle School Leadership: Mrs. Blackwell reported that the high school just had Winter Formal at the ZCBJ Hall and they had a good turnout. They made about \$800.00 that is not taking out what they spent. Prom is set for April 4th. They had a college signing with Jacob Mask signing with Corbin College and Aspen Schudle Signing with South Umpqua College. Xea Sprague, High School Leadership, senior girls are working on their powder puff. They invited the board to come out and watch this on March 6th at 7 p.m. Xea is wanting to get approval for having a tailgate and a bond fire at the game. Blood drive is April 30th. 3rd week of March is our Spirit week. There will be staff basketball game. Please come watch.

Mr. Tempel asked that the senior girls can bring details to him on the bond fire. The Board asked Xea to have leadership come up with a plan and bring it back to Mr. Tempel and Mr. Martinelli.

2.3 Visitor/Patron Comments: N/A

3) ITEMS REQUIRING BOARD ACTIONS

3.1 Staff Changes: Hiring and Retirements:

Kerri Hyde made a motion to hire the following:

Doug Blackwell-MS Custodian Meghan Eaton-MS Head Softball Coach Nathan McIntyre-MS Head Baseball Coach Doug Blackwell-MS Asst. Baseball Coach

Hank McDonald seconded the motion. Motion passed.

Parazoo - Yes Hyde - Yes McDonald - Yes Ennis - Yes Buganski - Yes

3.2 Correction of November 2019 Minutes:

Olivia Zeiher getting hired did not get into the November 20, 2019 minutes. Mike Ennis made a motion to correct the November 20, 2019 minutes to add the hiring of Olivia Zeiher to them. Nicole Buganski seconded the motion. Motion passed.

Parazoo – Yes Hyde – Yes McDonald – Yes Ennis – Yes Buganski – Yes

3.3 Oregon State High School Clay Target League:

Mrs. Blackwell bought to the board that Mrs. Seifried is home sick and won't be able to present this to the board. The State represented for the High School Clay Target is out of the State and wasn't able to come to the board meeting. Mrs. Blackwell asked the Board if they had any question and she would try to answer them. Mrs. Blackwell was approached at a high school football game about starting a Clay Target League at Scio High School. Mrs. Blackwell got in touch with the State represented for the High School Clay Target League, Mellissa. Mrs. Seifried approach Mrs. Blackwell after Mr. Vath approach Mrs. Blackwell at the football game. Since then, Mrs. Seifried has done most of the communication. Mrs. Blackwell knows the Board had some concerns and Mrs. Blackwell knows that some of those questions were address. Mr. Tempel said the first question the board had last month was, "What was the structure of this?" Is this like OHSET where it is loosely affiliate with the school? Or is it a "Club" at the school? Mrs. Blackwell said it will be like OHSET. So ultimately the club will be getting the Scio High School name and that will be the club. And the money is ran through the high school so they know exactly when they get donations. They know where the money is going. But ultimately the club, whoever is in charge of the club, they will have a structure where they will have a treasurer and all that. They will have their own books as well. It will be like OHSET. Mr. Tempel asked if the state associate is reasonably and not us? The State High School Clay Target League

have their own insurance through PACE. The board ask if this is high school only. Mrs. Blackwell said no, middle school can join. Mrs. Blackwell thought the board decided that we would start with the high school and then add. Mrs. Blackwell at this point said that Mr. Vath is here and he might be able to answer more questions because he is doing this now in Albany.

Mr. Tempel said there is one concern, if Amber is going to stay affiliated with the team, if it is like OHSET, and they have a day meet where they leave on Friday? That is a personal day for Amber. Not a school release day. Is she aware of that? Mrs. Blackwell said, yes, but she believes they can set up the times. Like they can call Albany Gun Club and set up a time to go. Their scores are saved. Mrs. Blackwell thinks the only time that would be during the day is a State. Mr. Vath said that there are 9 mail in scores. The availably of the Albany Gun Club is Tuesday Nights, so it is after school and it wouldn't affect their school and Thursday during the day and Sunday. They have to practice on one day and do a registered shot on the other day. So they will decided which day of the week they want to shoot whether it is a Tuesday night or a Sunday and those scores get registered in a data bank with the State. So that is all to it. So there isn't any meets. It is all mail in up until the State. Then based on the scoring they have done with the 9 mail in shoots, they will have a score. Our 8 kids that join this club will be bundled with others schools around the state with 8 children, so that is kind of how leagues are set. Some schools have up to 30 kids. So it will be bundled together to make a division. Out of that division come their scores. The highest scores go to State. State is in Beaverton at the end of the year. Mr. Tempel asked how many meets they have to precipitate to qualify for state. Mr. Vath said, to quality for state they have a runner average, if you have a zero you probably won't qualify. And they are also earning a team score as well. It really is a team event. So you will have a shoot of 50 targets and if everyone shoots very well you will be rank high. If there are 4 kids that didn't do their mail ins the team will suffer. Because the overall scores will be a zero on a possibly 50 and those kids. So it is really important that the kids that do decided to do it that they go through their 9 shoots. If not then the team will be left basically hanging for their missing scores. Mr. Tempel asked is their responsible for bring their own guns and ammo? Mr. Vath answered, the kids that showed up for our first meeting in December have their own guns. So that is not an issue. Mr. Vath talked to the State Police and the District Attorney and has all the laws in regards to the transporting of weapons and ammo. So that has all been clarified. We will have guns, it depends on how the structure is. Mr. Vath doesn't know how the structure will be set up. Since Mr. Vath is parent of 2 children that want to precipitate and he is coaching 4-H right now, as well as he coaches out at Albany Gun Club, and is affiliate with West Albany, it is the only local shooting club around here. The deadline is kind of approaching to get this structural done and registered with the State. So Mr. Vath says he has plenty of guns, so he can transport if he was the one that will be supervising them. He would provide his own

weapons to them if they like. So we would need to make sure it is all under the insurance and the safety aspect is the number one concern. Mr. Tempel asked if there is ever a situation where coaches is sick or doesn't show up and Albany Gun Club would let the kids shoot anyways? Mr. Vath said no, actually one of the other coaches that Mr. Vath has worked out with is the president of Albany Gun Club and he is also a coach for West Albany and if we do form this club, he would coach for Scio as well. So we have already talked about the entire board of directors over at the Albany Gun Club. We have pricing down and we can pick our times when we want to do it. First we need to know who is going to sign up, what's the most convenient times for the kids to get over there and shoot and to practice. And ultimately have fun. Mr. Tempel asked what is would cost for a kid and let's assume he is using your gun, what would it cost a student to precipitate in a season? Mr. Vath answered, I can give you the estimates that we have with West Albany, and it's about \$150.00 for the season. That includes the targets, which gets billed back to the club, right now ammo is running \$2.50 a round, and they just raised it up. But we negotiate with Albany Gun Club when a shooter goes out there and their going to shoot 2 rounds, they get 2 boxes of ammo for free from the club. So that will cut down on the cost. So basically, registration, the targets, the incidentals, they get a hat, the outfit, that's \$150.00. And they estimated about \$65.00 for ammo but since they just got a grant over at the Albany Gun Club. The ammo shouldn't be an issue unless they want to shoot 5 or 6 rounds. If that came down to it, he has an agreement with Bi-mart corporate where it is \$5.00 a box. So if they want to shoot 3 or 4 extra rounds then it is \$5.00 a round. Mr. Tempel said if we have a student that is having trouble with funding, we would want to know that. Not that we could necessarily do something about it but we could probably find someone in our community that could. Mr. Parazoo said he would not want them to not do it because of funding. Mr. Vath said they have a lot of donors sign up when they thought it was going to get approved in November. There is a lot of places around here that will donate a few hundred dollars here and there. And there are some foundations that also are willing donate as well as there is a NRA grant that is possible as well once the club gets formed, and that usually takes care of all the ammo for the children for the entire season. Mr. Parazoo askes, if a kid signs up and in order to qualify for state, how many times do they shoot? Mr. Vath answered 9 times. Mr. Parazoo asked if they can do with their parents, on their own or with you. Do they pick a night and all go on the same night or is it all separate nights? Mr. Vath answered that there will be 2 nights. They can choose their practice night and then they can choose their score night. It is really strict the way the State monitors it. Say the kids comes in on Sunday and the team meets at noon over at Albany Gun Club, where going to reserve range 4 for example. That is just going to be for Scio's team. But the child has to comment that's going to be their scoring day. So what happens is they have an official score keeper, that keeps that score and that is your mail in score. You cannot say you would rather have your second run. The scoring is really

strict. You have to choose which round is going to be your scoring round. You can first do practice rounds but once you comment to your scoring round that will be it for you. And that will be uploaded to the State. Mr. Parazoo commented that you are assuming that when you get your team together and you know how many kids you have there is a safety process that you go through. There may be a kids that have never had a gun in hand. Mr. Vath said that every child has to go through the State online training which Mr. Vath doesn't recommend. Mr. Vath said they can get an Oregon Hunter Safety Card which is what Mr. Vath recommends. Before anyone shoots out there or before they comment there can be a family day. He will go out there on a Sunday and the parents and kids can come out and they will reserve one of the ranges for a few hours and they will let them shoot. But the parent can shoot with them if they want. They really want it to be a family thing because they can get the parents involved and they have more eyes out there. So in the end it is more safety for everyone as well. Mr. Parazoo wanted to know what the structure of State is. Is there set time for when a kids shoots? State Tournament is June 27th and 28th. Based on your scores you will be coupled with children in that same range. You won't be with someone that shoots 8 out of 50 and go against someone that shoots 49 out of 50. There will be brackets. A winner's bracket and a loser bracket. At the end of the year you will have a ranking. Mrs. Blackwell brought the question that Mrs. Buganski had at last board meeting in how it works for a child if they can't register a gun. Answer is, the parent can share with their kid. It is legal. Mrs. Buganski said if I couldn't take my child and the gun is registered to me is it legal for that then to follow the child. Mr. Vath answered that, yes it is. So the parent doesn't have to be there. It is perfectly legal to transport from home to range even if they are not 18 they can be 16 and still be able to do that. So anyone that basically has a driver's license is allowed to transport that weapon for target practice or hunting purposes. Mr. Tempel asked if he has had any problems at West Albany with practice the night before and the kids forgets to take the gun out of the trunk and the kid went to school the next day. Mr. Vath answered, no they really haven't had that. You can get expelled if you have a loaded gun and you are pointing back in the gallery. Those thing aren't going to happen if you do that you are gone. If your grade are pour, you're gone. It is not a place to goof around. You have a loaded firearm that will do damage. Those are the first things that we will be pushing into the kids head. Once you get up on the line, don't goof around, I don't want people jittering around and chatting with each other. Those are also violations of the rules as well when you are in competition. There is a time of when you load your gun, there is a time when you close your gun and have that ready to fire. The kids will need to conform to these regulations. They will be warned and if they keep doing them they will be removed from the team. It is really simple it is a firearm, it's not football. Mrs. Buganski asked if there is a ratio of coaches to kids. Mr. Vath answered, he would like more coaches then kids. If a coaches isn't going to be there they have text group and they ask that they notify everyone in advance. If they can

have more parents and coaches that are involved is great. There isn't a lot of shooters out there. So this is why we have gotten coaches from the gun range and are older and have been shooting for 30+ years. So that is why Mr. Vath got the president to the Albany Gun Club to comment to Scio if we get a team together. Mr. Vath does 4-H and they have 16 kids, they shoot out of Shed at the Albany Rifle Club on Saturday's. Mr. Parazoo commented that he assumes that a lot of parents would be super involved. Mrs. Hyde commented that she believes we have a lot of shooter also. Mr. Ennis asked, what qualification do the coach have to have? Mr. Vath answered, that the coaches have to have training through the target league. There is a certification course. It is a day course. It basically sets all the rules and regulations for the target league. Everyone can go through the course but it is \$35.00 to do that. They should know how to shoot a gun and pretty prominent with it. They should be able to see if anyone is shooting over, if their posture is correct and their fundamentals are correct. And be able to help that kid get better.

Kerri Hyde made a motion to approve the Oregon State Clay Target League for the Scio kids. Hank McDonald seconded the motion. Motion passed.

Parazoo – Yes Hyde – Yes McDonald – Yes Ennis – Yes Buganski – Yes

3.4 OSEA-Classified Negotiation Committee:

Mr. Tempel ask for 2 board members to be on the OSEA negotiation committee. The only board member that cannot be on the committee is Hank McDonald because his wife is a classified employee. The other committee members are Mr. Tempel, Mr. Martinelli, and Chelle Mask. Meetings are after 5 p.m.

Kerri Hyde made a motion to put Mike Ennis and Nicole Buganski on the OSEA Classified Negotiation Committee. Hank McDonald seconded the motion. Motion passed.

Parazoo – Yes Hyde – Yes McDonald – Yes Ennis – Yes Buganski – Yes

3.5 SAIF 300A Report for 2019:

Mr. Tempel brought to the Board SAIF 300a report. This is informational for the Board.

3.6 Inter District Transfers/Proposed Enrollment:

After much discussion among the Board, Hank McDonald made a motion to adopt the Inter district transfers/proposed enrollment numbers for 2020-21 as proposed. Nicole Buganski seconded the motion. Motion passed.

Parazoo – Yes Hyde – Yes McDonald – Yes Ennis – Yes Buganski – Yes

3.7 Food Service Meal Change Policy:

The Board had a discussion on the Food Service Meal Change Policy.

Kerri Hyde made a motion to adopt the Food Service Meal Change Policy. Nicole Buganski seconded the motion. Motion passed.

Parazoo – Yes Hyde – Yes McDonald – Yes Ennis – Yes Buganski – Yes

3.8 2019-2021 LBL ESD Local Service Plan:

Kerri Hyde made a motion to approve the 2019-21 LBL ESD Local Service Plan. Mike Ennis seconded the motion. Motion passed.

Parazoo - Yes Hyde - Yes McDonald - Yes Ennis - Yes Buganski - Yes

3.9 Student Success Act:

Mr. Tempel said this is a listening session. Mr. Tempel asked the question, what would make our district even greater?

Aides in the classrooms - because the classroom sizes have grown to over 28 students. This would help with supervising. It would help with education with more adults to less children. Better ratio's in the classrooms. More help provided to students as in educational assistants. We need a behavior specialist and more counselors. Autism specialist would come from the ESD. All SPED Teachers have training in Autism. Mrs. Blackwell commented that the school district has the best speech therapist, autism specialist, physical therapist. It is the best Mrs. Blackwell has seen. Good communication, giving real things that the teachers and aides can do with the students. These services are shared with all 3 schools. Mrs. Roth shared with the board the elementary school has social emotional learning group at recess that has helped with the physical aggression to go way down. The elementary school has 3 recesses and social groups during lunch for the students that are having trouble making friends. As for the day to day Mrs. Roth and the counselor is tag teaming all day. Having a counselor at the elementary school is working out and is better than not having one. The board would like to know more about behavior needs. What's is look like, what level of staff. Mr. Martinelli commented that we have a pretty good plan moving forward. We are hoping to implement based on what kind of needs and support we can get.

Mr. Martinelli informs the board that the SIA is a 9 part plan. He briefs the board on the 9 parts. He is very excited about this.

3.10 ORVED Charter:

Mr. Tempel presented to the board that ORVED is dissolving their charter school as of June 30, 2020 and just be alternative school.

Kerri Hyde made a motion to wish ORVED well and let them out of their contract with Scio School District. Mike Ennis seconded the motion. Motion passed.

Parazoo - Yes Hyde - Yes McDonald - Yes Ennis - Yes Buganski - Yes

3.11 Contract Renewals: Contract Renewals for 2020-21

1. All contracted teachers will be extended for a new two year term
Nicole Buganski made a motion to extend all contracted teachers for a new two year
term. Kerri Hyde seconded the motion. Motion passed.

Parazoo – Yes Hyde – Yes McDonald – Yes Ennis – Yes Buganski – Yes

- 2. 1 year probation going to 2nd year of probation is the following:
 - a. Emily Barker
 - b. Lauren Biamont
 - c. Jennifer Kelson
 - d. Mathew Oldfield
 - e. Tim Sasaki

Mike Ennis made a motion to move the above teacher from a 1 year to a 2 year probation. Nicole Buganski seconded the motion. Motion passed.

Parazoo – Yes Hyde – Yes McDonald – Yes Ennis – Yes Buganski – Yes

2nd year of probation and going to a 3rd year of probation is the following:

- f. Nicolas Anundson
- g. Tirzah Langlais
- h. Samantha Phillips
- i. Jon Rounsavell
- i. Matthew Hall
- k. Pamela Watts

Kerri Hyde made a motion to move the above teachers from a 2nd to 3rd year probation. Mike Ennis seconded the motion. Motion passed.

Parazoo - Yes Hyde - Yes McDonald - Yes Ennis - Yes Buganski - Yes

3rd year of probation going to a contracted two year status is the following:

- l. Katie Mendez
- m. Anthony Steele

Hank McDonald made a motion to move the above teachers from a 3rd year probation to a two year status. Kerri Hyde seconded the motion. Motion passed.

Parazoo – Yes Hyde – Yes McDonald – Yes Ennis – Yes Buganski – Yes

- 3. The following probationary Administrators will be renewed for 1 year:
 - a. 2nd year of probation and going to a 3rd year of probation
 - i. Danielle Blackwell

Mike Ennis made a motion for Danielle Blackwell to go from 2nd year probation to a 3rd year probation. Kerri Hyde seconded the motion. Motion passed.

Parazoo – Yes Hyde – Yes McDonald – Yes Ennis – Yes Buganski – Yes

b. 3rd year of probation going to a contracted Three year status
 i. Greg Nolan

Hank McDonald made a motion to extending Greg Nolan to a new 3 year contract. Mike Ennis seconded the motion. Motion passed.

Parazoo – Yes Hyde – Yes McDonald – Yes Ennis – Yes Buganski – Yes

3.12 Retreat Dates:

Everyone agreed to April 7th at 5:00 p.m.

Parazoo – Yes Hyde – Yes McDonald – Yes Ennis – Yes Buganski – Yes

3.13 Budget Calendar:

Kerri Hyde made a motion to approve the 2020-21 Budget Calendar. Nicole Buganski seconded the motion. Motion passed.

Parazoo -Yes Hyde - Yes McDonald - Yes Ennis -Yes Buganski - Yes

3.14 2018-19 Graduation Rates:

Mrs. Blackwell informed the board of the 2018-19 graduation rates.

3.15 Board Policy Review:

The board moved to next month.

4) ITEMS FOR THE INFORMATION OF THE BOARD

- **Superintendent's Report:** Superintendent, Gary Tempel's packet included enrollment numbers for 2019-20 school year. Enrollment is at 717. We met with Gerding and ZCS for the HS Gym, as part of the scope of work they will be redoing the outside walls of the band room and the girls locker room.
- **4.2 Assistant Superintendent's Report:** Asst. Superintendent, Steve Martinelli's packet included updates on the timeline for Student Success Act.

4.3. School Reports

4.3.1. Centennial Elementary School

EDUCATION HIGHLIGHTS

- Student Leadership- Plans are being made to begin having students be leaders within our school. Representatives from grades 3-5 will take on leadership roles. They will lead morning announcements, conducting school-wide assemblies, and give input into various aspects of daily life at Centennial.
- Architects in Schools 5th grade students are studying Frank Lloyd Wright and architecture. This unit involves math, science art, and language arts.
- Leader in Me Teachers will begin a book study of The 7 Habits of Highly Effective People, to coordinate with the work being done to teach the habits to the students.

COMMUNITY HIGHLIGHTS

- Jump Rope for Heart is a program sponsored by the American Heart Association. It coordinates with the jump rope unit in PE at the elementary school.
- The Spring Fling will be held on March 14th and planning is in full swing by our parent club.
- Musical Creations is an after school music program for those who love to sing and dance and is put on by Stacy McAllister.
- Family Science Night is in the works! Staff, student leaders and Parent Club plan to work together to provide a night of Science on April 9th.
- Spotlight on Education: The Centennial and Scio Public library are partnering to provide story time for our Kindergarten and 1st grade students. Students visit the library weekly.

4.3.2. Scio Middle School

Athletic Update

- Boys' Basketball: The season concludes with a game on 2/27/20 at Seven Oak. We had 28 boys play basketball this season. This was enough to have 3 separate teams; a 7th grade team, an 8th grade team, and a combined B team.
- **Spring Sports:** Spring sports practice begins soon. Softball and baseball practice starts March 9, 2020. Track starts March 16, 2020.

Education Update

- School Activities/Fundraisers: The teachers are currently planning activity day which will be 12/20/19.
- Staff Development:
 - For the recent in-service day, the middle school staff participated in an AVID centered training at Scio High School.
- PBIS and Student Recognition:
 - We just had the Gold Card trip to reward students for their 2nd quarter grades and behavior. Students eligible for the trip had at least a 3.0 GPA and no behavior issues. We had 45% of our school eligible for the trip.
 - The 7th grade field trip to OMSI is planned for 2/27/20.
 - o 18% of our school made the Middle School Honor Roll, which means they had at least a 3.5 GPA.
 - The middle school staff is currently planning Read Across America Day activities for 3/2/20.
 - o There is a middle school dance planned for 2/21/20.
 - The ABC Dance will occur at the end of the 3rd quarter rewarding students that have all A's, B's, and C's.
 - Students of the Month:
 - January: 6th- Dawsan Oberson, 7th- Daniel Dickey-Pritchard, 8th- Devin Bergby, & Bucket- Caige Shockey.

Staff Update

- · Recommendations for hire
 - o Softball: Meghan Eaton
 - o Baseball: Nathan McIntyre, Doug Blackwell
 - o Track:

4.3.3. Scio High School

Athletic Update:

- Spring Sports update:
 - o 2/17/2020 Pitchers and Catchers report
 - 3/2/2020 First Official day of Spring sports (practices start)
 - o 3/16/2020 First games

Education Update:

- 1st term at LBCC for PACE students was successful. Out of 15 students, 7 students had a 4.0 GPA and 3 more students over a 3.5.
- College Now update:
 - Writing 121 all 22 students earned the WR121 credit through LBCC.
 - MA251 10 students earned Calculus credit with one student earning a C and all the rest earning A's & B's.
- The January Attendance Challenge had 74 students showing perfect attendance
 - o 9th Grade 24 students
 - o 10th Grade 20 students
 - o 11th Grade 18 students
 - o 12th Grade 12 students
- LBCC granted Pam Watts College now Advanced Chemistry credit for our students starting this year.

Upcoming Events:

- 2/20 FFA District Convention @ Santiam Christian
- 2/23 Cheer State Championships @ Salem Pavilion
- 2/24 2/27 FFA Week
- 2/28 2/29 State Wrestling @ Memorial Coliseum
- 3/6 Powder Puff Game 7 PM

5. BOARD COMMENTS/RECOGNITION

6. ANNOUNCEMENTS/DATES OF IMPORTANCE

Regular Board Meeting, Wednesday, March 18, 2020

Adjournment:

Doug Parazoo adjourned the meeting at 8:59 P.M.

Mullellemon

Presiding Chair

Date Board

3-18-2020

Approved

Board Secretary